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Wednesday 13 — Dinner Meeting: Bruce Robinson, ROMAC 
 

Wednesday 27 — Dinner Meeting: Year in Review 

 

http://www.berowra.net/rotary


Attendance Officer                         

For attendance at meetings please contact 
Jan Childs  

Tel: 9456 1482 

PROGRAMME, MEETINGS 
AND GUEST SPEAKERS             

 Rotary Year 2017—2018 

June 2018  

Wed 13 Dinner Meeting: Bruce Robinson 
ROMAC 

Wed 27 Dinner Meeting : Visit of AG Bruce; 
Year in Review 

 Rotary Year 2018—2019 

July 2018  

Wed 11 Berowra Rotary Changeover Dinner 
DG  Susan Wakefield 

Wed 25 Dinner Meeting 

August 2018  

Wed 8 Dinner Meeting—Official Visit of DG 
Susan 

Wed 11 Dinner Meeting 
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The Rotary Club of Berowra meets on the second 
and  fourth Wednesdays of the month, and at 
Club Berowra (RSL Club) at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, 
unless otherwise indicated. Visitors, both men 
and women, are very welcome at the Meetings of 
the Rotary Berowra.  Please call one of the  
members of the Rotary Berowra listed below. 

The next Bulletin will be published for  
July 2018.  Please submit your contributions to 
the Editor, Peggy Sanders, by Friday 29 June 
2018 @ 5pm psanders@ozemail.com.au 
 

President: Trevor Bailey 0400 999 226 
Club Administration: Trevor Bailey 0400 999 226 

Projects Director: Jan Childs 9456 1482 
Public Relations: Peggy Sanders 0413 481 854  

Kalori means the message stick 
used by the Aboriginal Tribes 

which lived in the sandstone ranges 
surrounding the Hawkesbury River.  
Berowra is situated above a major 

area of the Hawkesbury.   
Berowra Waters—one of Sydney’s 

well known beauty spots—is  
depicted on our Club Banner. 

Website: 
Please check out our new-look website 
www.berowra.net/rotary   

Thank you to our Honorary member Hugh 
Thomas for his work on the site, and for 
giving us the use of his own photograph as 
our new header banner. 

Please have a look now!                 Peggy  

Cover — Opening of the PCYC Rotary Youth Hub—Sunday 27 May 2018 
Opened by Hon Paul Fletcher with Wahroonga President Sue Owen and other 

dignitaries and participating Club representatives. 
 

PCYC Rotary Youth Hub is the Culmination of some wonderful work orchestrated 
by PP Peter Kirkwood and 8 Local Rotary Clubs --Wahroonga, Turramurra, St 
Ives, Ku-ring-gai, Lindfield, Berowra, Carlingford and West Pennant Hills Cher-
rybrook. District Governor Peter Ward and a number of local and state politicians 
attended.  Jan Childs and Jeanette Bakker represented Rotary Berowra. 

Directors — annual reports are due to 
allow me to put together for the end of 
the Rotary Year.   
Please send to Peggy by end of Rotary 
meeting on 27 June 2018. 

http://www.berowra.net/rotary
https://www.facebook.com/peter.kirkwood.16?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/peter.ward.332?fref=mentions


3 

President’s Report 
 

Another busy month — our thanks to Jan Childs, 
and all those who assisted with the Mothers Day 
Plant Sale.  Despite the hard work, a great day of 
fun and fellowship. Our thanks to Yvonne for  
organising another great social function at the Thai 

Restaurant. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Very pleased that we 
have been able to be 
connected with the 
Rotary Youth Hub 
which was officially 
opened on Sunday 27 
May 2018 at the  
wonderful PCYC  
facility, and thanks to 
Jeanette, Jennah and 
Jan for representing 
the Club at the open-
ing (see page 2). 
 
We were pleased to welcome Joe Tokic to our last meeting. Joe 
spoke on railway signalling from manual to electronic; how the rail 
system works, and the complications involved in updating. 
 
We also welcomed Mary Kendall and her daughter Kathy to the 
meeting to check us out! Nice to have Gil back from his holiday. And 
to wish not only Tom and Yvonne, but JP and Luiza a bon voyage! 

 
Next meeting we will welcome a speaker from ROMAC. 
 
ROMAC Rotary Oceania Medical Aid for Children is a multi-
district Rotary project covering Australia and New Zealand. 
We will have a presentation on what they do and how they 
go about doing it. ROMAC has just celebrated 30 years of 
existence and have saved or transformed the lives of over 

500 children from the Oceania area in that time. 
 
Then at the last meeting of the year, we will have AG Bruce present, and Rich and I will present the ‘Year 
in Review’ 
 
Trev.                                                                                  
Trevor Bailey, President, March—June, 2018 
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Report from Jan Childs 
 

BowelCare sales have finished—all unsold kits and  
Money to be collected from the Pharmacies, collated and 
returned to North Rocks on Friday 15th 
June. 
 

Berowra Woodchop Festival: 
Sunday 12 August, 2018.  
 
Stall Application has been sent to the 
Apex Club. Please keep the date free for 
the collection from storage of the  
Marquee, Gazebo, tables etc. Pick up 
ShelterBox for display; setup of equip-
ment and display. A duty Roster will be 
prepared for the day. 
 

 

Daffodil Day:  Friday 24 August, 2018 6.00am to 9.00am at  
Berowra Train Station — a rewarding three hours! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mothers Day Plant Sale Thanks and Raffle Results: 
 
Our thanks to  the Berowra Rover Crew for their strength and  
enthusiasm, and to the extra volunteers who helped throughout 
the day.  
 
We were pleased that we had so many patrons who ignored the 
gloomy weather forecast — as usual we had a successful day. 
 
The Raffle winners: 

1
st
 Meat Tray donated by Berowra Meats Ticket No. Blue D85 Nola, Berowra Heights 

2
nd

 Plant Ticket No. Blue D62 Jenny, Asquith 
3

rd
 Plant Ticket No. Green C38 Peter, Asquith 

 
Jan Childs 

Hornsby Volunteer Expo Wednesday 1 May 2018 
 
Jeanette Bakker took part in the Hornsby Volunteer Expo in 
Hornsby Mall with members of the Rotary Club of Wahroonga. 
 
Jeanette collected the names of those interested in volunteering 
with Rotary, and Peggy has written to each one inviting them to 
explore the possibilities with Rotary Berowra. 
 
Thanks to Jeanette for taking up this opportunity to promote  
Rotary again this year. 
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A time to celebrate the year that has past and welcome the future. It is a wonderful evening and a 
great opportunity to gather with Rotarians from across the District. Now is the time to talk to your 
club members and organise a table.                      Jade Catherall, District Communications Director 
  
 
Please consider registering for the District Changeover — and let Peggy know if you are attending. 
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MEMBERS’ PAGE  

June  2018  

Wednesday 6 
7.15am 

 

Wahroonga Rotary Club Meeting 
Warrawee Bowling Club - Pacific 
Highway, Warrawee,  

Saturday 30 Early Bird Conference Registra-
tion closes 

July 2018  

Saturday  7 
6pm 

District Changeover, Hornsby RSL 
 

August 2018  

Sunday 12 Berowra Woodchop Festival 

Friday 24 
6am—9am 

Cancer Council Daffodil Day—
Rotary Berowra at Hornsby  
Station  

September 2018  

Saturday 1 Fathers Day Plant Sale 
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Birthdays, Anniversaries and                                  
Congratulations.…….. 
 
1—30 June 
 
Happy Birthday to: Jeanette 
(25/6) 
 
Happy Anniversary to:  Nil 
 
Happy Anniversary of Induction 
to: Trevor (22/6); Nola (Hon) (24/6); Hugh (Hon) 
(27/6) 
 
Welcome back to: Gil; Rich  
 
Bon Voyage to: Tom and Yvonne ;  
Jean-Philippe and Luiza 
 
 
 

Travel Update, Tom and Yvonne, May 2018 
 

We have  
arrived in Malta 
and enjoying all 
it has to offer. 
Lots of history, 
war time stories 

and ancient 
rocks lol!  

An amazing 
country is this 

land of our  
heritage.  

 
See you around 
the end of June. 

 Tom and 
Yvonne  

Travel Update, Rich and Kathy, May 2018 
 
25 May: Just got off the plane in Singapore, the sun has gone down, and it's 
34C outside but nice inside my amazingly efficient 17th floor room.  Gamely, 
I will take a shower as I look out at the city as the whole bathroom wall is 
glass. 
 
Lots of activity has occurred since my last contact with you.  Kathy and I after 
spending a few more days in London took the Eurostar to Brussels and 
drove for 5 days with highlights to include Brugge, Ghent, Delft, and a place 
with more tulips and tulip lovers than one could imagine.  Returned to  

Brussels and took the Eurostar to Amsterdam, speeding along at 289kph.  Amsterdam was packed on a 
holiday weekend.  Our "hotel" was a house built around 1720 and loaded with great antiques (including 
us).  Two days there weren't enough, but we had to get to Copenhagen, where we spent 2 days before 
departing on our 10-day Road Scholar trip on the MS Zuiderdam.  Our stops were Tallin, St Petersburg (2 
days), Helsinki, Stockholm, Rostock, and Hamburg before returning to Copenhagen.   
 
We flew back to London and Kathy then flew back to Chicago after 2 days.  I stayed 2  more days and 
flew to Singapore.  A few more days and I'll be back in Berowra. 

Rich Moore 


